B-E-R

BEER DUDE
Just got home from our “Sectional from Hell” (I shut the doors).  Saturday morning, I show up to help set up – no Calvin!  I call him; turns out his ancient & not-so trusty any more van had broken down.  So we commandeered vehicles to haul the stuff down.  My KUDOS to all who helped us get set up & running – we ended up starting only about 35 minutes late.  2nd session of the GNT Qual ended later than it should have.  Sunday all started OK – 40 minutes in, power went out & we had to evacuate the building until the Fire Dept reset stuff & cleared it.  Even so, it was another few before the lights came back on.  Driving home after closing up, I passed a lot of side streets that were still blacked out – where I live, my street was the only one w/power btwn Carlson Blvd & San Pablo Ave.  Damned “East Coast” weather!
2 Unit games since last time; Dexter-Gordon topped both (7 tables 2/22; 6 tables 3/3).  2/22 chasers: “H”-Larry Zeni 2A; Gerda Janos-Marcia Mattoon 3A/2B; “E” & I 4A; Anneke Hogeland-Merrilyn Rhodes 5A/3B/1C; Sandi-Roseanne 4B, & the Posts 2C. Fri 3/3 chasers: Me & Lamar; John Love-Bob Post 3A/2B; & Narvelle-Linda 4A/3B (too few tables for C strat).  Just one April Unit game – Fri 7th.  Registration’s open for BBQ Swiss on Sat 5/20; call/e-mail me for one of the 11 remaining spots. Unit members & past supporters from nearby units have priority.  $80 team; Unit members get free BBQ food btwn rounds 3 & 4 ($7 for others).  As usual, 11 AM @ Arlington; we’re done by 6-6:30 so you don’t have to drive home in darkness.
At da club, “E” was Feb MP champ; Ercan Turken was top NLM. No club champ game in April.  Just one new member – Dean Flint. & one transfer in – Judith Ball from DC Unit 147 (the one I belonged to before moving out here 38+ yrs ago).  Jack Ackrell now is in Oceanside; we had a dry month for rank advancements.
Tip for ye who play tournaments & can’t/don’t want to hang around: Sign up for ACBLive!  You’ll get your results plus various recaps within an hour on whatever internet-accessible device you have at your disposal.  I signed up as soon as it became available – you get an e-mail from ACBL & just click a link.  Also – District 21 now has a Facebook page (you don’t have to be on Facebook to access it).  Tracy Bauer (one of Marin’s D21 Board reps) started this late last year, & she’s always looking for stuff to post.
March’s lion arrived schizoid – 70 degrees on the 2nd; 50’s w/wind & rain on the 4th & 5th.  Hope it ingested some drugs to steady itself by the time you see this.  Bring on Opening Day – may your NCAA bracket(s) not yet be busted!  This is the biggest “parity” year in moons - we might see something akin to the Valvano “miracle” from the 80’s. May “KD” be healthy & 90+% by playoff time, & may your squishy fairways have dried up!
Tweak beerman1949@gmail.com to brag/gripe/suggest; Unit info & game results available 24/7 @ www.berunit497.org.
